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June 16, 2005 
 

CSS LETTER:  05-20 

ALL IV-D DIRECTORS 
ALL COUNTY ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICERS 
ALL BOARDS OF SUPERVISORS 

SUBJECT: SUMMARY REPORT ON CLAIMS OF GOOD CAUSE FOR REFUSING 
TO COOPERATE IN ESTABLISHING PATERNITY AND SECURING 
CHILD SUPPORT (CA 1004) 

The purpose of this letter is to inform the local child support agencies, that effective 
immediately, the CA 1004 report is no longer required to be submitted.  The CA 1004 is 
a bi-annual statistical report on the number of claims of good cause for refusing to 
cooperate.  This data was originally required by the Department of Child Support 
Services when it was part of the Department of Social Services.  The data was used to 
prepare various publications and reports.  The two departments are in agreement there 
is no longer a need for this specific data.  The federal Child Support Enforcement 
Annual Data Report (OCSE 157) provides all the data required for these data 
categories. 

If you have any questions or concerns regarding this matter, please contact  
Helen Faust, at (916) 464-5809 or email at Helen.Faust@dcss.ca.gov. 

Sincerely, 
 
o/s/Sandra O. Poole 

SANDRA O. POOLE 
Deputy Director 
Child Support Services Division 
 
  
  

 
Reason for this Transmittal 

 
[  ]  State Law or Regulation Change
[  ]  Federal Law or Regulation        

Change 
[  ]  Court Order or Settlement 

Change 
[  ]  Clarification requested by 

One or More Counties 
[X]  Initiated by DCSS 
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